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NEWSLETTER – JANUARY 2018 
 

FROM PASTOR ANDY TWITON: 
 

“Your young people will see visions, & your elders will dream dreams.” – Acts 2:17 
 

Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 
 

Happy New Year! As you may have heard, 2018 is our 150th year as a 

congregation. Throughout the year, we will be celebrating God’s faithfulness to the 

people of Orfordville Lutheran and will host a special celebration in September 

2018. 
 

While we celebrate the past, I hope we will also dream about the future. As this 

verse from Acts reminds us, we can expect our young people to have visions and 

our elders to dream dreams when the Holy Spirit rests on us. 
 

While dreaming about OLC’s future, I’ve been working on a song called “A Ship 

Called Hope.” There’s a model ship that hangs in the balcony of OLC called 

Haabet. Haabet is Norwegian for hope, and the word “hope” is painted on the back 

of the ship. 
 

This ship called hope has inspired me to think of the courage of our ancestors in faith. The immigrants who 

began our congregation left everything familiar behind them and ventured out towards new shores. Can you 

imagine what that must have been like? 
 

I thought I would include the lyrics of “A Ship Called Hope” in my letter this month. 
 

A Ship Called Hope 

 

Refrain: 

We are sailing on a ship called Hope, 

Sailing on the Holy Spirit’s wind. 

Guided by your love and held in your arms, 

You’re coming for to carry us home. 

 

Verse 1:  

God sends us from Easter. 

God sends us from the Cross. 

God sends us through Holy Water. 

God sends you to me. 

God sends us over oceans. 

God sends us to the Holy Meal. 

God sends us to this village. 

God sends us to set free. 

(Refrain) 

 

Haabet Ship in OLC’s Sanctuary. 

Verse 2:  

God gave us one another. 

God gave us history. 

God gave us words of wisdom. 

God gave us signs of peace. 

God gave us food & family. 

God gave us more to share. 

God gives us to this village. 

God gives us all we need. 

(Refrain) 

Verse 3: 

God called us over oceans. 

God called us to plant roots. 

God calls us to new journeys. 

God calls to hold fast. 

God calls us to each other. 

God calls us to serve with love. 

God calls us to this village. 

God calls us each by name. 
 



 

Bridge: 

We are sailing wherever the wind may blow. (x4) 

(Refrain) 

 

What will the next 150 years at OLC look like? What new adventures might God be calling us on? May the 

faith and courage of our ancestors inspire us. And may the Holy Spirit give us visions and dreams of God’s 

calling for us. 

 

Your brother in Christ, 

 

 

 

Pastor Andy Twiton 
 

 

 

HISTORY CORNER - By Lyle Amundson 

 

Early History of Bethlehem Lutheran Church, Brodhead 
 

[Please note that we were named Luther Valley Lutheran Church of Orfordville until 1947.] 

 

Our church records show that a number of residents of Brodhead were members of our church in our early 

history.  Among them were Mr. & Mrs Erik & Liv Berg.  The Bergs farmed on the southeast corner of what was 

then the village of Brodhead.  This land is now within the city.  They built a new barn in the late 1890’s.  Soon 

after it was built, the Bergs offered it to be used as a place of worship.  Our communion records show that our 

Pastor O J Kvale served communion 11 times from May 16, 1897 to May 19, 1901 in this place of worship.  In 

Mrs. Berg’s obituary, 1921, this was referred to as the south-side Lutheran Church, Brodhead. 

I received the following information from Betty Earleywine of the Brodhead Historical Society.  “In 1896 a 

large barn was remodeled into a church.  Mr. & Mrs. Eric Berg gave it to the Lutheran congregation in 1897.  

Mrs. Berg was a great aunt of Tallie Everson.  The April 15, 1897 issue of the Brodhead Independent states “The 

new Norwegian church will be open next Sunday for the first time and service will be held at 3 p.m.”  The church 

was dedicated Oct. 31, 1897 with Norwegian services in the morning and English in the afternoon.  The 

congregation dined on the lawn at one long table, seating 100 people.  It was filled 3 times.”  This became known 

as First Lutheran Church, Brodhead.” 

This early church building in Brodhead later became the parsonage, known as The Berg Guild House.  On 

Dec. 29, 1937, the first official Church Council voted that the now Bethlehem Lutheran Church separate from 

Luther Valley Lutheran Church of Orfordville.  In December 1938 the congregation incorporated as a 

congregation. 

Pastor Paul Reque was called to serve Orfordville, Brodhead and Albany in June 1939.  Pastor Reque was 

installed in Bethlehem Lutheran June 29, 1939, in a joint service with Luther Valley Church of Orfordville.  Pastor 

Reque served the three congregations until his resignation in 1944 to become a United States Army Chaplain.  

Luther Valley Church of Orfordville voted to separate from Bethlehem Lutheran Church in 1945.  Orfordville 

Lutheran sold the Berg Guild House in 1948.  Pastor E J Nesset served as interim pastor for Bethlehem Lutheran 

from November 1950 to May 1951.   

This barn, turned church, turned parsonage, turned home, still stands at 706 12th Street.  The Berg home still 

remains at 1203 East 3rd Avenue.  Additions have been built onto the original buildings.   



 

The Berg home today.  The barn, now home, can be seen on right. 
 

Missing Confirmation Group Photographs 

We are still missing some of the OLC confirmation group photographs.  Listed below are the years we are still 

seeking. If you can locate any of these photos, it would be greatly appreciated.  Bring the original to either the 

church office or Lyle Amundson.  Lyle will make a copy and the original will be returned to you. 

1904  1914  1924  1932  1937 

1906  1915  1825  1934 

1908  1921  1927  1935 

1909  1923  1930  1936 

 
Rosters of each of these classes are located in a notebook in the Narthex.  Please look at these rosters to help us 

contact someone in any of these classes in an attempt to locate some of these missing photos. 

The following classes have individuals in the class photo that we have not identified.  It varies from 2 or 3 in 

some photos to the entire class in others.  The complete rosters of each of these classes are also in the same 

notebook described above, but in its own section.  The photos are in the confirmation photo book, labeled “Prior 

to 1973”, which is located on the class display case near the front entry to the church.  Please use one of the forms 

in the front of the photo book to enter the identities of those missing. 

1907  1919  1929  1945  1968  1972 

1910  1920  1931  1959  1969 

1918  1928  1942  1966  1970 

       

UPCOMING EVENTS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
 

ñFixer Upperò ï The Tools of Glory (A 6-Week Sermon Series) 

 

Chip and Joanna Gaines have been flipping houses and fixing up homes their entire married life. Together they 

can see potential for glory in well-worn and run-down properties. Chip and Joanna save homes that look hopeless, 

renovating the imperfect and revealing them as what they were always intended to be. Their “business” became 

a show called “Fixer Upper” on HGTV in 2013. As the show goes, Chip and Joanna use demolition, construction, 

design, and decorating to transform old houses into new homes for a family.  

 

Each one of us can be compared to one of Chip and Joanna’s house projects. We are all fixer-uppers…works in 

progress, under construction by the Lord, being transformed to reflect the glory of God. While every episode of 

Fixer Upper ends with a grand reveal of the completed transformation, we won’t ever get there on this side of 

heaven. But God’s glory can shine through us, cracks and all. 

 



In a six-week sermon series starting in January, we’ll read the Gospel of John to see the glory of God revealed in 

Jesus Christ. In the process, God will work on us as Jesus’ disciples. Each week a different tool will focus us 

God’s glory in Jesus and God’s work in us. 

 

Pastor Andy of OLC and Pastor Matt of St. John’s in Evansville are working together on this series. 
 

¶ Jan 7 – Safety Goggles 

¶ Jan 14 – Tape Measure 

¶ Jan 21 – Sledge Hammer 

¶ Jan 28 – A Saw 

¶ Feb 4 – Power Drill 

¶ Feb 11 – Paint Brush 

 

Bring Your Tools to Worship! 

Related to our upcoming sermon series, Pastor Andy is looking for some tools to use as props. We are looking 

for: safety goggles, tape measures, sledge hammers, saws, power drills, and paint brushes. Thanks! 

 

Senior Luncheon - Tuesday, January 2nd at 11:00 a.m. 

You are invited to join us for the Senior Luncheon on Tuesday, January 2nd. This month’s menu is Chili, Chicken 

Soup, Crackers, Cornbread and a delicious dessert. Following lunch will be a showing of the Wisconsin Public 

Television’s “Wisconsin Hometown Stories - Janesville” 

 

Removal of Christmas Decorations ï Tuesday, January 2nd at 1:30 p.m.  

The Altar Guild will be removing the Christmas decorations on Tuesday, January 2nd. Members of the Altar 

Guild, that are available at this time, may meet at the church at 1:30 p.m. to help. 

 

Church Photo Directory - We need YOU to make our directory complete! 

In recognition of OLC’s 150th anniversary; Lifetouch Photography will be taking   family pictures for our 2018 

Photo Directory. OLC has had success with Lifetouch on previous directories. Stop by the table in the Narthex 

to schedule your family photo appointment or call the church office and leave a message. The office 

assistant will contact you to schedule your appointment. 
  

Appointments will be available on the following dates:  

¶ Thursday, January 4th   1:00 - 8:00 p.m. 

¶ Friday, January 5th  1:00 - 8:00 p.m.  

¶ Saturday, January 6th   10:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. 
  

Every family photographed will receive a complimentary directory & 8x10 portrait! 
  

Seeking Hosts/Hostesses to Help on Pictures Days 

Pastor Andy is looking for individuals to serve at Hosts/Hostesses during our photo days on January 4th – 6th. 

If you’re able to help, please contact pastor@orfordvillelutheran.org or call the church office. (Please see above 

for times.) 

 

Sunday School Classes on Break Until February 

Mark your calendars...Our Sunday School kids will be hosting a Valentine’s Day Bingo and Potluck on Sunday, 

February 11th; following worship service. Sunday School will resume regular classes on February 18th. 

 

Quilting Class - Monday, January 8th 

Due to the New Year’s Holiday; the Quilting Class will meet at OLC on Monday, January 9th at 9:00 a.m. Any 

questions may be directed to Pat Burtness at 931-6363. 

 

Church Council Meeting ï Monday, January 8th  

The Church Council will be holding their monthly meeting on Monday, January 8th at 6:30 p.m. 
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Progress Meeting for 150th Celebration ï Sunday, January 14th after Worship  

We are meeting to continue discussing the progress on the planning of our 150th Celebration. Everyone is invited 

to attend. Future progress meetings will take place on the 2nd Sunday of the month. 

 

  

Donations of Poinsettia Plants 

Thank you to everyone that donated Poinsettia’s for the Christmas Season. We’ll continuing 

enjoying the beautiful plants until they are either picked up or are no longer in their “festive” 

condition.   
  

 

Offering Envelopes Reminder 

If you haven’t already done so…please pick up your offering envelopes, for 2018, in the Narthex. If you do not 

see a box of envelopes labeled for you; please contact the church office so we may provide you with a box. 

  

Annual Reports Due - Sunday, January 21st  

Church Council and committee reports should be submitted to the church office by January 21st. Please send via 

email to: office@orfordvillelutheran.org or drop off at the church office. 

 

February Newsletter Deadline ï Wednesday, January 24th  

If you would like to submit an article, announcement and/or pictures for the February newsletter; please turn in 

your items to the church office by Wednesday, January 24th.      

 

Active Shooter Preparedness Training with Sgt. Don Bomkamp ï Sunday, January 28th after Worship 

Police Officer Don Bomkamp will offer a one-hour training on responding to an active shooter emergency. Don 

has offered this training for local businesses and schools. This training will help us with our emergency 

preparedness. We hope you can join us for this important event. 

 

Lefse is Available for Purchase 

We have lefse leftover from the Norwegian Dinner. Please speak with Glen Johnson or Terry Gerber if you are 

interested in purchasing some lefse. The cost is $3.25/package. 
  

 

  Thank yous and Thanksgivings: 

¶ Thank you to Roger and Kathy Demrow for donating the Christmas Tree! Thank you to Lyle and Bernice 

Amundson for picking it out and bringing it to church! Thank you to the Altar Guild for decorating the 

tree and the sanctuary for Christmas! 

¶ Thank you to everyone who’s helped out with the photo directory so far! Thanks especially to Sue Draves 

and Phil and Jan Vigdahl for attending the Lifetouch meeting! 

¶ Thank you to Lyle for his work preparing for our 150th year and for writing history tidbits each month for 

the newsletter! 

¶ Thank you to the confirmation families both for the December bake sale and for Christmas caroling! 

Thank you to everyone who provided baked goods and purchased them! 

¶ Thank you to Patti Wallander for all her work to prepare for the annual budget meeting! Thank you to 

Jason Burtness for leading the meeting!  

¶ Thank you to the volunteers who helped with CUP’s Christmas food basket distribution! Marge Harker 

reported that CUP served nearly 100 families between drop-ins and deliveries! That’s a big impact! 

¶ Thank you to Kathy Demrow for delivering Christmas poinsettias! 

¶ Thank you to everyone who helped with the extra work of the Christmas season! Thanks especially to Sue 

Draves and the Altar Guild! 

¶ Thanks be to God for the many blessings of the past month!  
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January Birthdays 

5 Gary Hallmark 17 Kevin Ramquist Note: 
Please help us keep our birthday lists 

up-to-date. If you see an error or if we 

missed someone, send us an email at 

office@orfordvillelutheran.org  

 

5 David Hoff 18 Dakota Peterson 

11 Emma Burtness 19 Mary Klund 

12 Kourtney McManus 20 Jennifer Cronk 

13 Kari Peterson 20 Kurt Stuvengen 

14 Lyle Amundson 23 Christopher Klund 

15 Kate Grayless 26 Amira Stuvengen 

15 Fumiyo Stuvengen   

 

Acolytes for the Month of January  
The confirmation students should sign-up to Acolyte in January (& February) on the Worship Assistant Sign-Up sheet 

found in the Narthex.  

 

Seeking Readers for Worship Service 

We are seeking Readers for our Sunday Worship Services. If interested, please sign-up on the Worship Assistant 

Sign-Up sheet found in the Narthex or contact the church office to volunteer.  
 

Altar Guild for the Month of January 

¶ Phyllis Balch 
 

Office Assistant Hours ï Tuesday-Friday, 8:30 -10:30 a.m. 

OLC’s Office Assistant, Sue Draves, will be in the office Tuesday-Friday from 8:30-10:30 am. You can reach 

her by email at office@orfordvillelutheran.org and 608-879-2575. You can reach Pastor Andy on his cell phone 

608-886-0546 or by email at pastor@orfordvillelutheran.org.  

 

Pastoral Care and Prayer 

If you’re facing a surgery or a crisis or if you just need someone to talk to, please let Pastor Andy know by 

contacting him or by calling the church office (608-879-2575). If you would like to be supported in prayer by 

our prayer chain, please contact Nancy Dickison (608-879-2638) or Pastor Andy. Pastor Andy may be reached 

by email at pastor@orfordvillelutheran.org or on his cell phone at 608-886-0546. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

December Senior 

Luncheon  
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C.U.P. Christmas Basket 

Distribution  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday School  

Christmas Pageant  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Member  

Teena Gerber - Monk  

With Pastor Andy  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

OLCõS calendar 

January 2018   

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1 

 

2 

11:30 am 

Senior 

Luncheon 
 

1:30 pm 

Altar Guild 

Removes 

Christmas 

Decorations 
 

4:00 & 6:00 pm  

Healthy Ladies 

Fitness Class 

3 

9:00 am 

Bible Study 

6:00 pm 

Confirmation 

Class 

 

4 

9:00-11:00 am 

C.U.P. 

1:00 – 8:00 pm 

Photo Directory 

Pictures 

 

No Healthy 

Ladies Fitness 

Class Today 

 

5 

 

 

1:00 – 8:00 pm 

Photo Directory 

Pictures 

 

8:00 pm 

AA Meeting 

 

6 

 

 

10 am – 5 pm 

Photo Directory 

Pictures 

7 

9:00 am 

Worship 
 

No Sunday 

School 

8 

 

9:00 am 

Quilting Class 

 

6:30 pm 

Church Council 

Meeting 

  

9 

 

 

4:00 & 6:00 pm  

Healthy Ladies 

Fitness Class 

10 

 

9:00 am 

Bible Study 

6:00 pm 

Confirmation 

Class & Parent 

Meeting 

11 

9:00-11:00 am 

C.U.P. 

4:00 & 6:00 pm  

Healthy Ladies 

Fitness Class 

 

12 

 

 

 

8:00 pm 

AA Meeting 

 

13 

 

 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

9:00 am 

Worship  

10:00 am 

150th Progress 

Meeting 

No Sunday 

School 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

4:00 & 6:00 pm  

Healthy Ladies 

Fitness Class 

9:00 am 

Bible Study 

6:00 pm 

Confirmation 

Class 

 

9:00-11:00 am 

C.U.P. 

 

4:00 & 6:00 pm  

Healthy Ladies 

Fitness Class 

 

 

 

 

 

8:00 pm 

AA Meeting 

 

 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

9:00 am 

Worship 

Annual 

Reports Due 

Today 

No Sunday 

School  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

4:00 & 6:00 pm  

Healthy Ladies 

Fitness Class 

9:00 am 

Bible Study 
 

6:00 pm 

Confirmation 

Class 
 

February 

Newsletter 

Deadline 

  

9:00-11:00 am 

C.U.P. 

 
 

4:00 & 6:00 pm  

Healthy Ladies 

Fitness Class 

 

 

 
 

 

8:00 pm 

AA Meeting 

 

 

 

28 

9:00 am  

Worship 

No Sunday 

School  

10:00 am 

Active Shooter 

Preparedness 

Training 

29 

 

30 

 

4:00 & 6:00 pm 

Healthy Ladies 

Fitness Class 

31 

 
 

   


